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Summer Newsletter 

LIMITLESS POTENTIAL           IGNITE PASSION          EMBRACE DIFFERENCE  

Dear Parents, Carers, 

I would like to sincerely thank you for your wonderful support this Academic Year. There is no doubt that the 

past 18 months have been the most challenging for all of us. I am extremely proud and grateful of our chil-

dren, my team and all of you for dealing with the challenges of the COVD-19 pandemic. By working together, 

we ensured that our children, staff and families stayed safe and cared for while making our children’s experi-

ences as normal as possible. We can never underestimate the power of teamwork in ensuring that our school 

stayed open for our children and for our children to continue their learning journey in a fun and caring way. 

On behalf of our wonderful Hazlewood Team, I am wishing you all a wonderful and well-deserved summer 

Good Bye and Thank you 

Our fantastic Year 6 children & Mr Topham: 

Message from your Headteacher: 

It has been a pleasure to get to know you as a group and as individuals at Hazlewood Community Primary. 

You are now reaching a very important part of your life, leaving primary school and moving on to new     

opportunities in your new school.  

Remember to believe in yourself and strive for excellence in everything you do. I wish you all the best for the 

future! 

'Reach for the moon today and land amongst the stars tomorrow!’ 

Stephane Bommel 



* 

Congratulations  

Congratulation to: Miss. Gould & Mrs Bowman 

Congratulations to Miss. Gould and Miss. Bowman on passing their Newly Qualified Teaching status year with 

flying colours at our school. You can be extremely proud of your achievements under some very challenging                  

circumstances. Thank you for all your hard work and dedication to the teaching profession. You are both a 

great asset to our school and I am sure that you will both continue to inspire so many children for years to 

come. 

‘A teacher takes a hand, opens the mind and touches the heart’ 

 

Congratulation to: Miss. Borsberry 

Huge congratulations to Miss. Borsberry who has graduated with a first in BA Childhood and Society Studies 

from the University of Sunderland. Miss. Borsberry will now complete a PGCE in Primary Education with QTS 

with the University of Sunderland and she will carry out her teaching practice at our school. We are all very 

proud of her achievements. ‘Three Michelin Stars!’ 

Quote from Miss. Borsberry: 

 “I am very proud of my achievements and I am so excited to get started on my PGCE in September (whilst 

continuing my role as a teaching assistant). I am lucky enough to have worked with incredible teachers and 

a strong team supporting me through my degree”  
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Wedding News 

Huge congratulations to Miss Gill and her partner Adam on their forthcoming wedding. Miss Gill and her 

partner are getting married during the summer holidays. We look forward to welcoming Mrs Callen back in 

September. 

"Best wishes on this wonderful journey, as you build your new lives together." 

Hazlewood Community Primary School School - Fun Fair 

Friday 24th September 2021 at 3.30 p.m. 

All welcome!!! 
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Golf Course & Sphero Curriculum Project 

I am delighted to inform you that our Hazlewood Sphero Golf courses are now completed. The children and 

our team have worked endlessly towards completing this exciting project in time despite the challenges 

COVID-19 has caused during the summer term. This was an exciting themed cross-curriculum project           

involving all children from Nursery to Year 6. Thank you ever so much for your sponsorship and generosity. This 

project was a huge success thank to your fantastic donations. 

We are planning a ‘grand opening’ of the golf course in early September 2021. 

I would like to take this opportunity to sincerely thank Mrs Underwood for leading this whole school project. 

Huge thank you to Mr Grey for building each golf hole with pride. Thank you to all the staff for supporting this 

project and for delivering a rich and exciting curriculum for our children. 

The children are absolutely loving playing on the golf courses and we hope to be able to invite you all soon 


